
STROUD SQUASH RACQUETS CLUB 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

HELD ON 9th DECEMBER 2022 AT WYCLIFFE COLLEGE 
 
Members Present 
Ewen Denning, Rob Ellis, Barry Parsons, Greg Fisher, Simon Boucher, Gerry Moutrey, Stuart 
Waters. 
 
Apologies 
Alex Parker, Bob Bailey, Olly Dyer, Tony Richmond. 
 
Chairman’s Report 
Ewen gave thanks to everyone for turning up, thanks to the committee members for their work 
during the year. 
 
We have 82 members showing on the database (although not all have yet paid subs for the year) and 
are receiving roughly one enquiry a week. 
 
We still have 3 teams, all doing well in the Glos. Leagues. Club Night with coaching is going well. 
 
Treasurer’s report 
The accounts for the year ending 31s t August 2022 showed a loss of £350 and a carried forward 
balance of £6,553. 
 
Barry reported that he forecasts a loss of circa £1,000 for the year to the end of August 2023 based 
on revenue received to date. This will be reduced if guest fees continue to be received at the current 
rate and more people join the club. If we do not achieve a surplus, the current situation will mean that 
next year’s membership fees will have to increase. Expected Breakeven point is to have at least 60 
adult members pro rata.  
 
The club currently has received subscriptions for the 2022-23 season from 63 members (pro rata 
43.64), not including Wycliffe staff and pupils. 
 
Club Constitution 
Rob proposed changes to sections 6.1 and 7.3 to allow up to 12 committee members, including the 4 
officers of the Club. He will issue an updated version of the Constitution. 
 
Election of Officers 
The elected committee for 2022-23 season will be as follows:  
  President: Bob Bailey (Continues in year 3 of 5-year Term) 
  Chairman: Ewen Denning 
  Secretary: Rob Ellis 
  Treasurer: Olly Dyer (Barry soon to handover) 
  Committee Members: Greg Fisher, Alex Parker, Rob Wilson, Simon Boucher, Barry Parsons. 
  Club Captain: Tony Richmond. 
 
Barry was thanked for the wonderful job that he has done as Treasurer over the last 14 years. 
 
Any Other Business  
Sponsorship via the Website will be considered.  
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